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Dear Ms Tash, 
 
I am an Inspector in the Metropolitan Police Service (MPS) Directorate of Professional 
Standards. 
  
I write in connection with your claims against the MPS arising from your arrests on the 20 
December 2020 and 23 May 2021.  
  
Whilst the MPS constantly strives to maintain the highest professional standards, 
incidents occasionally arise when the level of service falls below that standard.  I have 
considered the background to your claim and am satisfied that on these occasions the 
level of service did fall below the requisite standard.   
  
I would like to take this opportunity to apologise to you for the distress that you have 
suffered as a consequence of these incidents. 
  
I hope that settlement of this claim and this recognition of the impact of what happened 
will enable you to put these incidents behind you.   
 
Yours sincerely 

 

Insp Andy O’Donnell 

Directorate of Professional Standards – Civil Actions Investigation Unit.  




